March 2nd 2021

Dear members of the Health Care Committee,

My name is Victor Hugo Garcia and | am an independent truck driver father of 6 old girls and
head a Mexican rooted family and Spanish is our first language.

| am writing to ask you to vote yes on HB 2359 because as interpreter of my wife and parents |
have seen too many mistakes from the interpreters that we have had in the past such as

omitting important words and even full sentences mainly while in a doctor's office.

Therefore the importance of having fully certified and qualified interpreters since a lot of times
they have to give very important and crucial news to patients and or customers.

That's why | believe it is so important to have fully trained and such reliable personnel since
there's more and more people who rely on such an important service since they're the bridge
between us patience/customers and doctors or services providers.

Please vote yes on HB 2359, and thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Victor Hugo Garcia



